GOVERNMENT OF THE VIRGIN ISLANDS OF THE UNITED STATES

OFFICE OF THE SUPERVISOR OF ELECTIONS

P.O. Box 1499 • Kingshill • St. Croix • U.S. Virgin Islands 00851-1499 (340) 773-1021 Office • (340) 773-4523 (Fax)

P.O. Box 6038 • St. Thomas • U.S. Virgin Islands 00804-6038 (340) 774-3107 Office • (340) 776-2391 (Fax)

August 7, 2025

The Honorable Senator Avery L. Lewis
Committee on Government Operations, Veterans Affairs, Consumer Protection
36th Legislature of the Virgin Islands
Capitol Building
P.O. Box 1690
St. Thomas, VI 00804

Sent via email: avery.lewis@legvi.org

Dear Honorable Senator Lewis,

I am in receipt of your Invitation to testify, however, please be advised that I will not offer testimony on Bill 36-0071 on August 8, 2025. The Office of the Supervisor has no position on this proposed legislation. The Office of the Supervisor will comply with the outcome of the legislation.

Thank you for your understanding in this matter.

Carolline & Fantes

Sincerely,

Caroline F. Fawkes, CERA

Supervisor of Elections

Cc; Board of Elections Members